## Congress of the United States

CONGRESSIONAL OVERSIGHT PANEL

January 11, 2010

The Honorable Timothy F. Geithner Secretary of the Treasury United States Department of the Treasury Room 3330 1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20220

Dear Mr. Secretary:

On November 25, 2009, I wrote to you to request information on Treasury's assistance to CIT Group, Inc., in conjunction with the Congressional Oversight Panel's oversight of the Capital Purchase Program. As of the date of this letter, the Panel has yet to receive your response. We ask that you provide your reply as soon as possible, and no later than January 26, to allow us to incorporate your response in our forthcoming oversight work.

I would be happy to answer any questions about this matter that you may have. If you would prefer, a member of your staff can contact the Panel's Executive Director, Naomi Baum, to discuss such questions. Ms. Baum's telephone number is

Sincerely,

Elizabeth Warren

Chair

Congressional Oversight Panel

Cc: Mr. Paul Atkins

Mr. Mark McWatters

Mr. Richard H. Neiman

Mr. Damon A. Silvers